June 28,2019

The Honorable Gerald E. Connolly

Chair an

Subcommittee on Government Operations
Con 1ittee on Oversight and Reform
U.S. House of Representatives

2157 Rayburn House Office Building
Washington, DC 20515-6143

Dear Chairman Connolly,

Thar  you again for the opportunity to testify before your subcommittee on May 21, 2019, to
discuss the proposed merger between the U.S. Office of Personnel Management (OPM) and the
U.S. General Services Administration (GSA).

Before I respond to your questions for the record, I would like to address something that Acting
OPM irector Margaret M. Weichert said at the hearing. She stated, “This entity [OPM] is not
only failing in technc gy, it’s failing at its core mission.”! I would like to state for the record
at the OPM Office of the Inspector General (OIG) has never suggested that OPM is failing in
achieving its core mission. That is not to say that OPM is perfect. Our reports make it clear that
there are many areas where OPM must improve its performance — particularly with regard to its
information technology issues. Similar criticisms can be made of most, if not all, Federal
agencies. We think that it is important for Congress to recognize that even with its current
challenges, OPM still operates many of its programs quite successfully, including major ones
such as the Federal retirement programs, the Federal Employees Health Benefits Program, the
Federal Employees’ Group Life Insurance Program, the Federal Executive Institute, and
US TOBs.

Our responses to your questions for the record are below:

Question 1. What are the potential ramifications for deterring waste, fraud, abuse,
and mismanagement shou] this reorganization be implemented as proposed?

! “The A ninistration’s War on a Merit Based Civil Service,” held by Committee on Oversight
and Reform, Subcommittee on Government Operations (May 21, 2019), at timestamp 2:42:33,
available at: https://oversight.house.gov/legislation/hearings/trump-s-war-on-a-merit-based-
civil-service.
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If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me, or your staff may contact
Sus. . Ruge-Hudson, Acting Assistant Inspector General for Legal & Legislative Affairs,
at Susan.Ruge-Hudson@opm.gov or (202) 606-2236.

Sincerely,

D REE

Norbert E. Vint
Acting Inspector General

cc: The Honorable Mark [eadows, Ranking Member, Subcommittee on Government
Operations, Committee on Oversight and Reform, U.S. House of Representatives



